

Braintcroft E-Act Primary Academy Weekly Newsletter



STARS OF THE WEEK ENDING 01.10.2021







Nursery: DIAMOND: AM – Dahir and Hibba, PM – Zaynab and Ahmad for always doing the right thing.

Reception: CORAL: Fariha and Mustafa, RUBY: Mohamed Gi Ali, AMBER:

Najma and Ali A for always trying their best.

Year 1: JADE: Haya and Muhammad, trying really hard with their learning. EMERALD: Ayaa for excellent effort in writing. Ranas for trying his best. TURQUOISE: Maheerah and Farid for trying their best.

Year 2: CRYSTAL: Sara and Duaa, ONYX: Sidal & Amir for their perseverance and good attitude to learning. SAPPHIRE: Stefania T, for team spirit.

Year 3: TOPAZ: Qais and Rema, working hard. AQUAMARINE: Zoha, amazing learnin, identifying tricky tier 2 words. Zian, good use of stem sentences. OPAL: Naomi and Adeeba, following the expectations of the academy. Naomi, being a role model in science and Adeeba, upholding the Spirit values.

Year 4: GARNET: Queenamiran, best Ambassador. ZIRCON: Malak and Kenzo, thoughtful and helpful to others. AMMOLITE: Andra and Eliza role models with their behaviour and showing resilience.

Year 5: AMETHYST: Zamir-Un-Nisa and Sabrin, MOLDAVITE: Essa and Sahar for showing integrity and honesty in their commitments. PEARL: Adelina for improvement in her learning with Mr Khan. Hamza for great contributions in class.

Year 6: QUARTZ: Karima for success in all subjects and Hamza for trying hard. TANZANITE: Abubakr, great contributions. Rebecca for perseverance, LAPIS-LAZULI: The whole class, 100 percent attendance 2 weeks in a row and giving 100 percent effort - great attitude for leaning.

Attendance and Assessments

This week we have started our assessments. Year 6 is doing their Mock SATs and should not be missing school for any reason. Year 6 is not a time for any pupil to be at home when school is in session, they cannot miss out on anymore teaching. Well done to the parents and carers who have been supportive of our attendance drive, especially in year 6, not keeping children at home for trivial reasons. Thanks for your understanding.





Braintcroft E-Act Primary Academy Celebrates Black History Month



The story of individuals and peoples of African origin, classified as "Blacks", and their contributions to the development and growth of civilisations from the past to the present.

MP Dawn Butler who have been serving in Brent since 2015, will be visiting our school as our Black History Month guest. 'Proud to Be Me' is this year's theme.

01.10. 2021 NEWSLETTER



A LETTER OF GRATITUDE FROM THE FOOD BANK.

We received a letter from the Food Bank who expressed their gratitude to our families who contributed over 25 bags of food to their charity.



Brent Foodbank The Vestry Hall Neasden Lane London NW10 2TS

T 02037455972 E info@brent.foodbank.or www.brent.foodbank.org.

29th September 202

To all the pupils and staff at Braintcroft Primary School,

Thank you for your support of Brent Foodbank

Thank you so much for your incredibly generous Harvest donation of 302.80kg! It is hugely appreciated and will go a long way to meet the needs of the people in our community who are unable to afford food.



PE and Sports plays an important role in our pupil's lives. Here is our awesome football team that visited Capital City Academy on Friday.



OUR SCHOOL MANTRA:

SUCCESS in everything we do, PERSEVERANCE to make dreams come true. INTEGRITY and honesty that is who we are, RESILIENCE to stretch and reach for the stars. INDEPENDENCE to make decisions to learn and grow, THOUGHTFULNESS of

Braintcroft E-Act Primary Academy Weekly Newsletter



01.10. 2021 NEWSLETTER



Our children are so excited about harvesting what they planted last term. It is such a mindfulness treat to be digging with them at lunch time.







YEAR 1 PUPILS ARE SETTLING IN VERY WELL IN THEIR RITUALS AND ROUTINES.



Our Readers from Year 5 enjoying their Reading Challenge.

Special Educational Needs (SEND) Support at Braintcroft.

What is SEND?

Some children and young people may require more help to learn and develop. If this is the case, they may be classed as having special educational needs (SEN) so they can get extra support. Some children and young people with SEN may also have a disability which does not affect their ability to learn but might stop them from being able to do certain day-to-day things.

The support received by a child or young person with a learning disability will vary significantly depending on their needs. It may involve a range of professionals across the education, health and social care systems.

UNIFORM AND APPEARANCE

Please ensure pupils wear the correct uniform daily. Almost every week we have a number of visitors in our school. Our appearance tells a lot about us also, so please ensure that grey trousers and skirts are worn, and not black. Pupils should wear black school shoes and their bright red jumpers.

We would appreciate if parents check the girl's PE kit as leggings/tights should not be worn for PE lessons. It is jogging bottoms for all pupils.